
  

Seams to me… 

What a treat it was to be together for our September Guild 
Meeting! The quilts that were shared were amazing, as usu-
al, and the Challenge Quilts were all very impressive.  If you 
haven’t seen the photographs be sure to head over to our 
website and enjoy them there. The live meeting combined 
with the Zoom component was a bit of a challenge, but we 
learned a few things that will hopefully be improved upon at 
our next meeting. Your patience is appreciated! Thank you 
to Renee for being the on-site Zoomer and to Donna for 
stepping in as photographer. It truly does take a village! 

Our By Laws require that a Nominating Committee be ap-
pointed in September to seek out nominees for the Execu-
tive Board for the upcoming year. I would like to thank Mari-
lyn Smith, Janet Howard, Cindy Stewart and Poppe Nezbeda 
for agreeing to take on this important task. They will be pre-
senting a proposed slate at our October meeting. Nomina-
tions from the floor will also be in order. Members will vote 
for the Officers at our November meeting. Thank you in ad-
vance to those who have been or will be asked to serve in 
2021. 

Hmmm…this is beginning to sound more like a November/
Thanksgiving column.  Please know that I am grateful to 
each of you for your continued interest and participation in 
our guild.  This has been a very trying and confusing year for 
everyone, but I know that we will weather this storm and 
emerge even stronger when all is said and done. Take care 
of yourselves, sew to your hearts content and I hope to see 
you soon! 
 

    Theresa 

Join us for our next meeting:  

TBD 
The Woods of Savannah  

Community Center 

7364-C Hodgson Memorial Dr.  

9:30  – 10:00 am - Sewcial Time 

10:00 am – Meeting   
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Needling News 
 Birthdays this month: Kay Martin - 5th, Laurel McKeith - 5th, Carol Larsson -8th, 

Judith King - 9th, Elaine Byrnes - 10th, Beverly Williams - 10th, Judy Walker - 16th, 
Janet Howard - 18th, Patricia Ashton - 20th, Sandra Morgan - 21st, Debbie White-
way - 30th.    Happy birthday to you, dear ladies!  

 Our thoughts and prayers go out to Carole Carr on the recent passing of her 
mother. 

 

 New Member: Debbie Whiteway          Cell - 804-513-9658   DOB: 10/30 

                                   114 E. 58th Street                       wahoodeb@gmail.com 

                                   Savannah, GA  31405             Welcome to the Guild 

Programs and upcoming events 
Mary Bass, Vice President, programs@savannahquiltguild.com 

If you would like to share your skills and talents with the group or have any pro-
gram ideas please feel free to tell me. Also please let me or any board member 
know if you are interested in serving on the board for next year. There are many 
ways you can contribute and I know how rewarding it is to be part of this 

Hello everyone!  

I hope you all enjoyed the September meeting whether in person or via Zoom. As a 

Zoom participant I was happy with the way the meeting went. A big thank-you to 

Theresa and Renee for setting up the meeting and helping it to run so smoothly. The 

quilts for the president’s challenge were spectacular! I really enjoyed seeing the vari-

ous techniques and interpretations. Well done! For next month’s program we will 

have a trunk show by Jan Smart. In November we will have Renee Christianson on 

the program.  

Stay safe and quilt on!  

Mary 
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 Thank you,  June Alston, for the wonderful video instruction for Mondo Bag 
(part one)!  With the aid of her lovely assistant/granddaughter,  June led us 
through the setup for this multi-step project.   
 
 October workshop will be the second part of the Mondo Bag project.  If 
you missed part one but would like to participate,  contact Renee to learn how to 
see the video for part one.  The cost is $20. 
 
 
 
   
 
      
 November workshop will be the Fidget Quilt with instruction by Carol 
Vondeylen.   The fee will be $20.  Start collecting items that can be attached to the 
small lap quilt for tactile stimulation,  such as ribbons, tassels,  zippers, rick-rack, 
buttons, plastic spools, soft objects, fringe, and other items that can go through 
the laundry.  I'll put together some fabrics and objects that can be shared by the 
group. 
 

 

 
 
 At this time, it appears we will be meeting in person and via Zoom for the 
October meeting and workshop.   The in-person openings will be a limited number 
so please notify Renee if you plan to be attending the workshop.   If you're inter-
ested in participating via Zoom, there will be unlimited openings. 

 

Jan 

 
 

After Meeting Workshops and Sew-Ons  

Jan Smart, workshops@savannahquiltguild.com  
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Things to do this month… 

 Come join the fun at the Friday Bee from 10 am to 2 pm at Talahi Island Com-

munity Center.  Call to reserve your spot. For more information please contact 

Cindy Ochoa at 912-222-8728. 

 Zoom “bees” are continuing every Monday at 11 am.  

 Postponed at this time: The Sewcial’s      

SQG Website News 

Check out the new posting in Quilter’s Marketplace 

I bought this Fat Quarter Shop Block of the Month quilt collection and I never even 

opened it.  Each of the 12 kits has all the fabric and pattern for one block.  The fin-

ishing kit has all the fabric for border, backing and binding plus the button pack 

and coordinating Aurifil thread.  

Paid $280 and I don't think I'll ever make this quilt....looking for a loving home for 

the whole set!  Asking $125.  Local pick-up or priority shipping is $20. 

For pictures and more information click here:  Fat Quarter Shop BOM kit 
Seller:  Julie Dobson, 912-659-3456 or dobsondj1@msn.com 
 

Check out the new posting on the SQG Programs 

The September President’s Challenge – Photos to Quilts is available to watch as a 

video on the page, SQG Programs.  Log in and enjoy seeing the creative ways that 

our members interpreted their pictures.  

https://savannahquiltguild.com/advert/complete-bom-kit-for-sale/
mailto:dobsondj1@msn.com
https://savannahquiltguild.com/programs/


Savannah Quilt Guild News   5

 

 Savannah Quilt Guild News 

 

Savannah Quilt Guild - Class 

(featuring national/regional instructors) 

Full Day Class for 2021 – The time is here to begin Sign Up!!  

Nancy Mahoney will present a 6-hour Class on Friday, February 12, 2021 and a Lec-

ture at our Guild meeting on Saturday, February 13, 2021**.   

Nancy lives only 3 hours away in Sparta thus travel is not an issue. Teaching paper piecing is one of 

her specialties. The class will be her Tilted Tile Block – see picture below and check it out on her 

website.   

The Class will be $40.00 and attendees will be registered when your check is received.  I’m 

guessing I will hold the checks for about 2 months before turning the $$ over to the Treasurer. (We 

save a lot when there is no airfare). You will get a supply list and should prepare to bring your own 

lunch. The Class limit is 20 students in order to be socially distanced.  

In the meantime, check out her website at nancymahoney.com to learn more about her talents 

and the Class. Check out the About Nancy on her webpage.   

**We will schedule Nancy for a 3-hour class after our meeting on Saturday for EQ8 (Electric 

Quilt Design Software) if there is adequate interest (hopefully 15 people). Please let me know if 

you are interested in this class about the computer software program. I’ve only heard from two 

members so far.    

Donna Nicol - 495.5412 home   23 Franklin Creek Rd South, Savannah, GA 31411   

dkn777@aol.com 

 

The tilted tile block and a pic of Nancy:  

 
 

Upcoming Classes - Nationally known teachers 

Donna Nicol, classes@savannahquiltguild.com 

mailto:dkn777@aol.com
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Charity   - Brighten the world of a sick child 
Paula LaCoe & Cindy Cybul , placoe@juno.com or ccybul1986@msn.com 

Memorial NICU has let us know they are always in need 
of preemie hats/caps, especially colors for boys. Any 
knitters/crochet's might want to take note of this.  

Nursing covers are always welcomed.  We are the only 
group that supplies them to Memorial.  Instructions are 
included in the kits, along with boning and D-rings.  

Charity: Nursing Covers  

Jan Howard, sunfish2@att.net  

The Charity Committee, with your help, has  been meeting the 

needs of the children in Pediatric ICU at Memorial Hospital.  

 

Pinwheels Quilts 

361 Northside Dr. 

Valdosta, GA 31602 

 

A Georgia quilt shop started small and mighty and grew too big and bold in a 

short time. 

Check out website:     www.pinwheelsquilting.com  

Still in need of 1-yard fabric donations for nursing covers kits.  

Jan 
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Full Treasurer’s Report:  Click here to view  

 

  Balance on hand -                                   $8145.53 
 

  Cash In -              355.00 

  Cash Out -                39.90 

          

Total Ending Balance - September 21, 2020          $8460.63 

Treasurer’s Report  
Gloria Bailey, treasurer@savannahquiltguild.com   

Click here to view Minutes for September meeting in Person and on Zoom.  

Meeting Minutes  
Joanne Simpson, secretary@savannahquiltguild.com 

Thank you to all my volunteers. This will continue when we start meeting again. 

Hospitality  - Friendship, sharing and caring 
hospitality@savannahquiltguild.com 

Ladies check out Blue Heron's new 
website.  

Brandy is doing a nice job with that 
quilt shop. 

 

https://www.blufftonfabrics.com/ 

 

https://savannahquiltguild.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/Treasurers-Report-Oct-2020.pdf
https://savannahquiltguild.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/September-2020-regular-minutes-SQG.pdf
https://www.blufftonfabrics.com/
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The deadline for the Newsletter is the 21st of the month. Please email your info to: 

newsletter@savannahquiltguild.com  

To contact Officers and Committee Chairs 

Click here  Contact Us  

Officers and Committee Chairs - January through December 2020 

President - Theresa Sapp Sewcial -  

Vice President - Mary Bass Retreat - Cindy Ochoa 

Secretary - Joanne Simpson Newsletter - Carol Lannom 

Treasurer - Gloria Bailey Website - Renee Christensen 

Membership/Sunshine - Poppe Nezbeda Friday Bee - Cindy Ochoa 

Hospitality -  Charity - Nursing Covers - Jan Howard  

Classes - Donna Nicol Charity - Pillowcases - Paula LaCoe  &  

Cindy Cybul 
After Meeting Workshops - Jan Smart 

Savannah Quilt Guild Annual Retreat  

2021 Retreat 

“Friends By The Sea” 

St. Christopher’s Camp at John’s Island, South Carolina 
Thank you to the ladies who have mailed in their registration forms and deposits.  

RETREAT UPDATE- 

There Is one opening left for our Retreat next March. If you are interested in at-
tending, please send your registration and deposit to Theresa Sapp.  

 

The registration form is attached to this newsletter. Thank you for your interest!   

Click here  Registration Form 

http://www.savannahquiltguild.com/index.php/contact-us
http://www.savannahquiltguild.com/index.php/contact-us
https://stchristopher.org/
https://savannahquiltguild.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Retreat-2021-Registration-Form.pdf

